
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 

 

Date: November 27, 2017 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Wayne Miller, and Cindy 

Love.   

Absent: Pat McDougal, Roy Narish, and alternate Cheryl Yerdon.  

Others Present: Michael Kastler, Frank Dixon, and Brittany Washburn. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Chairman Norma Newman with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

 

A motion was made by Cindy Love, and seconded by Wayne Miller, to approve the August 28, 

2017 minutes, all in favor. 

3 Ayes  Newman, Miller, and Love. 

  0 No 

  2 Absent McDougal, and Narish 

 

Motion carried. 

 

Frank Dixon, of Sand Road, expressed his continued need for water to his property. 

 

Michael Kastler gave an update for the water department. A hose on the water salesman was 

replaced today. Water bills have been mailed out to Water District #1 and #2 customers. The 

water bills are due by November 30
th

.  On December 1
st 

second notices will be mailed out. All 

unpaid water bills on December 1
st
 will have a 15% fee added to the total. 

 

Chairman Newman handed out the Barton & Loguidice water update that was provided at the 

last Town Board meeting.  

 

Water Superintendent Kastler explained that we are still waiting for more information on funding 

for Water Service Area #3. We are still waiting on Comptroller approval. An aerial survey for 

WSA#3 was approved at the last Town Board meeting. This survey will be completed in the next 

few weeks as long as there is no snow on the ground. Cindy Love had a few general questions 

about the water service area #3 project. She also expressed how important it is to have water to 

your home as she recently had well water issues. There was a discussion about Water Service 

Area #3 regarding timing and previous water projects. 

 

Chairman Newman informed the committee that she would be absent from the water committee 

meetings from January to March of 2018. Wayne Miller will be conducting the meetings while 

Norma is away.   

 

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, January 29, 2018 at 6pm.   

On motion by Wayne Miller, seconded by Cindy Love, and carried unanimously, the meeting 

was adjourned at 6:28 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 


